
MLGA MESSAGES – 2023 

JANUARY - MARCH 

 

January 15, 2023 

 

Greetings Ladies, 

I’m back!!!  Hope all of you are in good health and enjoyed your holidays.  The 

Monday Ladies Golf Association Board met this past week and that means it is 

time to start preparing the 2023 MLGA Golf Season at Ballwin Golf Club.  
  

One of the first things we need to know is if YOU are planning on returning to play 

golf with us again this season.  I have attached the “Membership and Update” form 

for you to download, print, complete and return with your Membership Fee.  

Please note changes for this season below: 

  

1. Membership Fee is $45 

2. Separate entry into the “Birdie” and/or “Chip-In” Pools are $5 each 

3. E-mail RSVP to reserve your place for 2023 is FEBRUARY 15, 2023 

4. RSVP to me at:   gfagin@sbcglobal.net 

5. Money and form due by March 6, 2023 (Opening Meeting) 

6. Mail money and form to me this season:  Debbie Fagin, 406 Wildbrier Dr., 

Ballwin, MO  63011 

  

We have 20 ladies who have contacted us to join our league so that is why I ask 

that you RSVP via e-mail quickly to let us know if you are planning on returning 

or if you cannot play this season.  I would like to give any new members as much 

notice as possible and fill the 95 places in our league. 

  

More League Information will be coming shortly, but please take a minute and 

RSVP “YES” or “NO” to playing in the MLGA in 2023! 

  

Thanks and I hope to hear from you soon! 

  

Debbie Fagin 

MLGA - Secretary 

 

 

mailto:gfagin@sbcglobal.net


February 23, 2023 

Ladies, 

Welcome to the Monday Ladies Golf Association 2023 Season.  Great news, the 

League is currently FULL with 95 eager ladies who can’t wait to start this season.  

I sent out the “E-Vite” for the Opening Meeting on February 15 and have heard 

back from 74 or you.  Still waiting for about 21 of you to answer with your “YES” 

or “NO” to attend on March 6.  Deadline to reply is March 1, so please RSVP 

soon.  If you didn’t receive the E-Vite or can’t find it, let me know and I will send 

the information to you.   

  

Also, I am very impressed that I have received 2023 Membership Dues from 57 

ladies already.  Due date for payment is the March 6th meeting. 

  

On a sad note, for those of you have been in the league for some time, I received 

word that one of our former members has been placed into Hospice Care.  Jean 

Wherry is over 92 and was once “Course Pro” in the old Fox Creek Golf Club, 

now Ballwin Golf Club.  Jean lived on the course and played with us for many 

years.  She is currently being cared for at Evelyn’s House, 1000 N. Mason Rd., 

Creve Coeur, Mo  63141.  As I understand it, she may not know us, but remembers 

her love of golf and that she had many great friends who enjoyed the game with 

her.  Keep Jean in your thoughts as she prepares to “hit ‘em long and straight 

again” from the Lord’s great course in Heaven. 

  

That’s it for me, for now.  Until next time, dust off those clubs, find your shoes and 

hope to see YOU at the Opening Meeting! 

  

Debbie Fagin 

MLGA - Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MARCH 4, 2023 

Ladies, 

It’s almost here…The 2023 MLGA Golf Season!  Opening Meeting is THIS 

Monday, March 6th at 10:00 AM.  We have over 65 ladies signed up to attend.  

You will get to meet many of your fellow MLGA “Golf Sisters”, find out what fun 

plans we have for the season and get other updates on the Golf Course and the 

League.  Can hardly wait to see everyone again.   

  

If you haven’t paid your Membership Fee yet don’t forget that check when you 

come to the meeting.  Money is due March 6th!  Tee Times will open on March 15th 

and the first week of golf is April 3rd. 

  

A reminder from the “E-Vite” program has been sent.  It’s a REMINDER!  No 

need to reply! (My “inbox” thanks you) 

  

On a sad note, last message I had an update on one of our former members, Jean 

Wherry, who had been entered into Hospice.  I got word yesterday that she has 

passed away.  Schrader Funeral Home is handling the service, visitation is 

Saturday, March 11 from 2-4.   

  

Until next time, enjoy the weekend and I hope to see YOU at the Opening 

Meeting! 

  

Debbie Fagin 

MLGA - Secretary 


